親愛的家長/監護人:

2022/2023 年度中一自行分配學位面試 (最新安排)

教育局日前宣佈高小學生將於 4 月 19 日恢復面授課堂,預計部分中一自行收生申請人將未能出席原定於 4 月 21 日(星期四)早上舉行的「ZOOM 面試技術測試」,故本校決定將測試改期至當天下午舉行。

有關測試及面試的詳情,校方已於4月13日(星期三)透過 WhatsApp 或電郵通知所有家長/監護人,並將於4月19日(星期二)或20日(星期三)透過電話再次與家長確定有關細節。

如有疑問,請於辦公時間內致電 2404 5506 聯絡校務處莫小姐或杜小姐。謝謝!

陳耀明校長謹啓 南屯門官立中學 2022年4月14日

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Interview for S1 Discretionary Places 2022/2023 (The Latest Arrangement)

The Education Bureau announced earlier that upper primary students will resume face-to-face classes on April 19. Presumably some of our S1 DP applicants could not attend the "ZOOM Interview Technical Test" scheduled on the morning of April 21 (Thursday), thus our school has decided to postpone the test to the afternoon on the same day.

For the details of the test and interview, the school has notified all parents/ guardians via WhatsApp or email on April 13 (Wednesday), and will confirm the details with all parents/ guardians on April 19 (Tuesday) or April 20 (Wednesday) again by telephone.

For enquiries, please contact Ms MOK or Ms TO at the school office during office hours on 2404 5506.

Yours faithfully, CHIN Yiu-ming Principal South Tuen Mun Government Secondary School